
Frequently Asked Questions

When do I (or my student) need to wear a mask?
At this point, we are requiring all individuals who come to campus to wear a mask indoors regardless 
of vaccination status. 

Will students be able to take their masks off outside?
Yes, all individuals will be allowed to remove their masks while outside.

Will the mask policy change throughout the school year?
We will closely monitor the totality of information and adjust our mask policy accordingly as 
conditions improve.

Where will students eat lunch this year?
We are fortunate to have an auxiliary dining tent on campus again this year. The dining tent and the 
Thornton Dining Commons will give us plenty of seating and spacing for our students to spread out 
and eat their lunches this fall.

Will students be asked to social distance while on campus?
Yes, whenever possible, we will ask students to maintain at least 3 feet of distance from others while 
masked.

What happens if a student tests positive for COVID this year?
Parents/guardians will need to notify the school immediately and we will initiate our contact tracing 
protocol.

What are the other mitigation measures that the school will be implementing this school year?
We have increased ventilation in our buildings, upgraded air filters, rented an auxiliary dining tent, 
placed hand sanitizing stations throughout campus, and enhanced our cleaning procedures and 
frequency.

Is Virtual or Hybrid learning available this school year?
All students are expected to be in person for the school year; we are not planning to make virtual or 
hybrid learning platforms widely available. Those will only be available to students for short-term, 
documented medical reasons and will require approval from the division head. We are not offering 
virtual learning as a permanent option for students who elect not to receive the vaccine.


